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R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP

Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602
                                       March 26, 2015
Neal Beasley, LA
Timmons Group

1001 Boulders Pkwy

Richmond, VA 23225
RE:   NuckolsPlace   

         Landscape Plan, Phase 1
         Tidemark POD2015-00095
Sir:
The Planning Department has reviewed the above-referenced plans received March 6, 2015 and has the following comments that must be addressed prior to staff recommending approval to the Planning Commission:
1) Any above-ground irrigation equipment needs to be screened by enclosure or dense hedge.
2) Construction plans have not been finalized at this time.  The review of the perimeter buffers is the primary focus of this review, to be referred to as “Phase 1.”  Interior (supplemental, enhanced) landscape plans will be subject to subsequent administrative review after construction plans have been approved, but no later than issuance of building permits immediately adjacent to any respective interior landscape area.

3) Provide 7 copies of revised plans for review by all agencies that include the minimum review criteria needed.  This includes:
a. Pole light fixture locations

b. Existing and proposed easements.  Clarification is needed in the civil drawings to determine which interior easements are public, which will be abandoned, and which will remain or newly added.  Perimeter easement locations are anticipated to have less alterations.

c. Modify plant schedule to tabulate existing versus proposed materials.

4) Interior landscaping:

a. Update plans to reflect construction plan comments, which affects location of landscape islands, grocery tenant building rear setback, loading areas, and pedestrian walkways.
b. The central island leading to the front of the grocery tenant building is designed with a sidewalk and landscape strip on both sides.  The sidewalk should be shifted to one side to provide adequate space for planting and vehicle overhang.  

c. The applicant should indicate willingness to incorporate tree wells in the large expanses of concrete along building fronts interior to the site.  

5) A community meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 30.  Comments may change based upon feedback from the attendees.
Multiple PDF revisions have been submitted and reviewed modifying the subject plans, dated March 6.  PDF revisions were submitted on the date of this letter, with promise of a formal resubmittal pending.  At such time that staff receives a formal resubmittal with application, a new comment deadline will be assigned, and a full list of comments will be provided from all agencies.  

Staff is willing to work with the applicant to prepare this case to be heard on April 22, within reason, and with respect to routing and comments deadlines.
Staff has not received final comments from all agencies at this time.  Additional comments may be forthcoming.  Please address the above comments and any outstanding comments from other agencies.  
Revised plans are needed prior to Planning Commission, and should be received no later than April 10 for the April 22, 2015 hearing.  You may contact me at 501-7175 if you should have any questions. 


Sincerely,

Aimee B. Crady, AICP


County Planner

Pc. Ukrops Supermarkets, Inc
      Virginia Financial Investors, Inc. 
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